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STATE OF FLORIDA

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL REGULATION

BOB GRAHAM
GOVERNOR

VICTORIA J. TSCHINKEL
SECRETARY

MEMORANDUM

TO:

FROM:

DATE:

SUBJ:

Chuck Collins, FDER, St. Johns River District

Tom Sawicki, Orange CountY<Z§i>utio Control Dept.
C. H. Fancy, Deputy Chief, égﬁﬂégzég?rﬂ;b\
Quality Management -

April 6, 1982

Preliminary Determination - Orlando Utilities Commission
Stanton Energy Center Units 1 and 2 (PSD-FL-084)

Please find enclosed one copy of the Preliminary

Determination and Public Notice for the Orlando Utilities
Commission's proposal to construct Units 1 and 2 of the Stanton
Energy Center.

This information must be available for public inspection for

30 days from the date of public notice, which will appear in a
local newspaper in the near future.

Should you have any questions, please call Bill Thomas or

myself at Suncom 278-1344.

CHF/bjm
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Protecting Florida and Your Quality of Life
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VICTORIA J. TSCHINKEL
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April 6, 1982

B. E. Shoup, Director
Environmental Divisions
Orlando Utilities Commission
500 S. Orange Avenue
Orlando, Florida 32801

Dear Mr. Shoup:

RE: Preliminary Determination - Orlando Utilities Commission
Stanton Energy Center Units 1 and 2 (PSD-FL-084)

The Florida Department of Environmental Regulation, under the
authority delegated by the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency,
Region IV, has reviewed your application to construct the
referenced sources under the provisions of the Prevention of
Significant Deterioration Regulations (40 CFR 52.21) and has made
a preliminary determination of approval with conditions. Please
find enclosed a copy of the Preliminary Determination.

A copy of the Preliminary Determination and your application
will be open to public review and comment for a period of 30 days.
The public can also request a public hearing to review and discuss’
specific issues. At the end of this period, the Department will
evaluate the comments received and make a final determlnatlon
regarding the proposed construction.

‘ Should you have questions regarding this information, please
contact Mr. Bill Thomas at (904) 488-1344.

Sincerely,

; CHFagMA/\

Deputy Chief
Bureau of Air Quality
Management
CHF/pa
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STATE OF FLORIDA

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL REGULATION

BOB GRAHAM
GOVERNOR

VICTORIA J. TSCHINKEL
SECRETARY

April 6, 1982

The Honorable William D. Frederick, Jr.
Mayor, City of Orlando ' '

400 South Orange Avenue

Orlando, Florida 32801

Dear Mayor Frederick:

RE: Preliminary Determination - Orlando Utilities Commission
Stanton Energy Center Units 1 and 2 (PSD-FL-084)

I wish to bring to your attention that the Orlando Utilities
Commission proposes to construct Units 1 and 2 of the Stanton
Energy Center located approximately 10 miles southeast of Orlando,
Florida, and that emissions of air pollutants will thereby be
increased. The Florida Department of Environmental Regulation,
under the authority delegated by the U.S. Environmental Protection
Agency, has reviewed the proposed construction under Federal
Prevention of Significant Deterioration Regulations (40 CFR 52.21)
and reached a preliminary determination of approval, with
conditions, for this construction. This approval applies only to
Federal regulatory requirements and has no bearing on other State
or local functions.

Please also be aware that the attached Public Notice
announcing the preliminary determination, the availablility of
pertinent information for public scrutiny and the opportunity for
public comment will be published in a local newspaper in the near
future. This notice has been mailed to you for your informatiocn
and in accordance with regulatory requirements. You need take no
action unless you wish to comment on the proposed construction. If
you have any questions, please feel free to call Mr. Bill Thomas or
myself at (904) 488-1344.

Sincerely,

@@\\gw
C. H. Fancy, P.;T\

Deputy Chief
Bureau of Air Quality Management

CHF/pa
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